CITY OF JANESVILLE 
City Council Proceedings

August 22, 2023
The Janesville City Council met in special session on Tuesday, August 22, 2023 in the Council Chambers of City Hall at approximately 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Beenblossom in the chair and council members Dix, Miller, Conover, and McAllister present. Absent was council member Stapleton. Also present was Chris Borglum, Andrew Brockway, Derek Sadler, Brian Whitley, City Clerk Kurtz and Chief Cross.
Motion by Council Member Miller and seconded by Council Member McAllister approving to adopt the agenda as presented. Motion carried.
At approximately 6:00 p.m., Mayor Beenblossom opened the Public Hearing to amend by ordinance #362, Chapter 165 Zoning Ordinance section 12.01 M-2 Principal Permitted Uses – adding “Accessory Use of ground mount solar arrays not to exceed 10% of overage of annual consumption.” Those in attendance at the meeting answered any council questions that arose on the project and also presented pictures to show where the solar array would be placed. There being no further comments, Mayor Beenblossom declared the public meeting closed at 6:03 P.M. and turned the matter over to the council for their review and consideration.
Motion by McAllister and seconded by Miller approving to amend by Ordinance #362, Chapter 165 Zoning Ordinance section 12.01 M-2 Principal Permitted Uses – adding “Accessory Use of ground mount solar arrays not to exceed 10% of overage of annual consumption.” Roll Call Vote: Ayes – McAllister, Conover, Dix, and Miller. Nays – None. Absent – Stapleton. Motion carried.

Larry Borglum entered the meeting at 6:07 P.M.

Those in attendance involved with the project for Kay Industries thanked the council for their consideration and approval and all exited the meeting at 6:11 P.M.

Motion by McAllister and seconded by Conover approving to pay the past due invoice to Continental Research Corporation in the amount of $558.23. Motion carried.
Mayor Beenblossom presented an idea from the Lion’s Club to have their logo placed on or around the “Welcome to Janesville” sign located in the West round-a-bout. The council said they would like to do some research on the idea and the possibilities of where to place the logo before getting back with the Lion’s Club with a definite answer.

Resolved by Miller and seconded by Dix RESOLUTION 1822-23: A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AND APPROVING A COMMUNITY ATTRACTION AND TOURISM PROGRAM AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE ENHANCE IOWA BOARD AND THE CITY OF JANESVILLE, PUBLIC LIBRARY IN THE AMOUNT OF $125,000. Roll Call Vote: Ayes – Miller, McAllister, Conover, and Dix. Nays – None. Absent – Stapleton. Motion carried.

City Clerk Kurtz review the Fiscal Year 2023 Debt Obligation Report with the council.

Motion by McAllister and seconded by Dix approving MSA Professional Service’s Invoice R14015020.0-7 in the amount of $53,750.59 for engineering services completed on the 7th Street Bridge Project. Roll Call Vote: Ayes – Dix, Conover, McAllister, and Miller. Nays – None. Absent – Stapleton. Motion carried.
Motion by Miller and seconded by Conover approving to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:22 p.m.
ATTEST:_______________________________ MAYOR: ________________________________
